121. AN ORDINANCE TO ACCEPT OPEN SPACE IN THE MIRRA ESTATES RESUBDIVISION

(SEPTEMBER 20, 1999)

WHEREAS, the City Planning and Zoning Commission has recommended acceptance of a parcel of open space, with improvements, a total of .076 acres, in Mirra Estates Resubdivision; and

WHEREAS, the land was already dedicated for open space on the approved Mirra Estates Resubdivision plan; and

WHEREAS, the Mayor and Council approved the acceptance of the parcel of open space amounting to .076 acres, as shown in the plan for Mirra Estates Resubdivision at a Mayor and Council meeting held on August 2, 1999; and

WHEREAS, the electors and qualified citizens of the City of Groton approved the acceptance of open space in the Mirra Estates Resubdivision at a Special City of Groton electors meeting held on August 16, 1999; and

WHEREAS, the Mayor and Council initially approved "An Ordinance Accepting Open Space in the Mirra Estates Resubdivision at the Mayor and Council meeting held on August 16, 1999; and

WHEREAS, this Ordinance was published in *The Day*, a newspaper having circulation in the City of Groton on August 20, 1999 and September 4, 1999;

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Mayor and Council **finally** approve "An Ordinance Accepting Open Space in the Mirra Estates Resubdivision" and that it become effective upon approval.

Initially approved: August 16, 1999 Finally approved: September 20, 1999

Dennis L. Popp, Mayor

Debra Patrick, City Clerk